                      Cane River Waterway Commission

                                                Minutes
                                           July 19, 2016  

There was a regular meeting of the Cane River Waterway Commission held at 6:00 p.m., on July 19, 2016, at 244 Cedar Bend, Natchez, Louisiana.

The meeting was called to order and roll was called, the following members being present: Margaret Vienne, Van Wiggins, Jim Rhodes, and Larry Paige.

Also present were Patrol Person Betty Fuller and Glynn Fuller and attorney Tommy Murchison.

Present as a guest of the commission was Randy Denmon .

Mr. Paige advised the commission there were complaints about dilapidated structures on the lake.  Mr. Murchison advised the commission on their ordinance and the grandfather clause.  After discussion the commission authorized Mr. Murchison to draft a letter on behalf of the commission. 

Mr. Paige advised the commission that the St. Augustine Church bank stabilization project was moving forward.  A meeting has been set for August 8, 2016.  After discussion, it was agreed that Mr. Paige and Mrs. Vienne would attend the meeting on the project on behalf of the commission.  

Randy Denmon advised the commission that the project was ready for bid.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Wiggins, and unanimous vote the Commission authorized a special called meeting for August 25, 2016 at 6:00 pm to review and award the bid for the project, further authorizing Mrs. Fuller to advertise the bid request in the official journal for the commission.  

              The minutes of the June 21, 2016 meeting of the commission were presented.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion. Upon motion by Mr. Wiggins, seconded by Mrs. Vienne, and unanimous vote, the Commission approved the minutes of the May 17, 2016 meeting, as written.  

               The minutes of the June 29, 2016 meeting of the commission were presented.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion. Upon motion by Mr. Wiggins, seconded by Mrs. Vienne, and unanimous vote, the Commission approved the minutes of the May 17, 2016 meeting, as written.  

               Mrs. Fuller provided the treasurer’s report, including the financials for the month of July, 2016.     The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Wiggins, and unanimous vote the Commission approved the financial report and payment of bills.

               Mrs. Fuller presented gas, mileage, and activity logs for the period from June 20 – July 18, 2016, for the review of the Commission.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Wiggins, and unanimous vote the Commission approved the logs for the period from June 20 – July 18, 2016.   

             Mrs. Fuller advised the commission that she has contacted several contractors regarding removal of trees from the lake, and has provided quote packets to those contractors.   She has received one quote for phase I of the Tree removal project from Charles Carruth.  After discussion, the Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion, the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Wiggins, and unanimous vote the Commission authorized the quote from Charles Carruth in the amount of $23,000.00 for phase I of the tree removal project. 

             Mrs. Fuller advised that the City of Natchitoches has requested a support letter from the commission on their Healthy Behaviors Program Grant 2016.  The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mr. Wiggins, seconded by Mrs. Vienne, and unanimous vote the Commission authorized Mrs. Fuller to send a support letter on behalf of the commission to the City of Natchitoches for their Healthy Behaviors Program Grant 2016.

             Mrs. Fuller presented the water safety report. She obtained quotes, submitted files for annual audit, completed act 611 & ethics, and worked/processed accidents that have happened on the lake. The Chairman opened the floor to public comments, and after discussion the Chairman closed the floor to discussion.  Upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Wiggins, and unanimous vote the Commission approved the June 20 – July 18, 2016 expenditure report. 


Mr. Fuller presented the Lake Safety Patrol report.  Current lake level is 97.5 MSL.  Cane River Patrol received one complaint, worked/processed 3 boating accidents, worked one event, and issued five building permits.  Louisiana Wildlife and Fisheries reported 9 citations were issued on the lake with one arrest.  Sheriff’s offices issued no citations or arrest.  


There being no further business to come before the Board, upon motion by Mrs. Vienne, seconded by Mr. Wiggins, and unanimous vote the meeting was adjourned. 
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